
January & February 2020

Dear Praying Friends,

Three years ago this February we were in Enumclaw, Washington. We did not fully know God’s will when 
we arrived in Washington, but by the time we left, we understood God wanted us to return. It has been a 
journey to this point of deputation, but we are so thankful for all that God has been teaching us.  

We have some exciting news! Many of you will remember that we had asked for prayer concerning our 
support level reaching 10% by the end of December. We were right at 10% at the beginning of January! A 
special thank you to Faith Baptist Church in Westfield, NC and Kerwin Baptist Church in Kernersville, NC 
for choosing to partner with us within the last two months. We are now over 11% toward being fully 
supported!

My pastor and I traveled to Heartland Baptist Bible College in Oklahoma in January to attend their Church 
Planting Conference. There were over 70 church planters there with many more pastors present. I met 
several pastors from Washington while there and I look forward to seeing how God will work through these 
new friendships.  

February began with a Missions Conference at our sending church, Grace Baptist Church in Hinesville, 
GA. This year our pastor wanted to focus on the need for church planting in America. It was a privilege to 
be part of the conference. God worked in people's hearts. The church as a whole has a better 
understanding of various areas of our own country that are lacking a strong Gospel witness.  

We also spent two weeks in the Ocala, FL. We were able to park our trailer at a church in the area and use 
it as a home base as we visited churches. God brought us in contact with a couple who used to pastor in 
Washington for over 20 years. We were able to fellowship with this couple and they had a wealth of 
wisdom to share with us.  

Thank you for the part that you have in getting the Gospel to the lost in Washington. God continues to use 
you through prayer, through your giving, and through encouraging notes to further us on this journey. Only 
God knows all that will be accomplished for Him because of each of your willingness to be used.

We praise the Lord for:
Over 11% supported!
Seeing God answer specific prayers
A good report from Artiss’ Ophthalmologist

We are praying for:
Safety as we travel to the Memphis, TN area in a few weeks
Wisdom concerning a second survey trip to Enumclaw
Our vehicles to continue working normally

In His Service,

David & Amiee Marie Brubaker
Allen & Artiss

Family Fun!
  We are so thankful for family 
time.  Because of some 
friends, Amiee Marie and I 
were able to spend several 
evenings together, just the two 
of us!  Time together can 
sometimes be hard to come 
by on deputation, but we 
understand that it is important 
to take time to enjoy each 
other’s company.
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Sending Church
Grace Baptist Church

1406 Airport Road
Hinesville, GA 31313

Mailing / Support Address
World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

P.O. Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC 28086

Contact Us
912-373-6517

dbrubaker@gmail.com
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